Fixture Secretary’s Report.
 

With the club celebrating its centenary year the club started the season with a match against a WBA Presidents team.  A later fixture was also planned against a representative side for the South Glamorgan BA presidents’ side, but this didn't occur due to fixture congestion.

The club enjoyed success in the Carruthers Cup getting to the quarter finals this year which led to several EWL fixtures having to be cancelled to accommodate the extra games.  Unfortunately, the quarter final clashed with the centenary tour to Tenby which led to two weakened sides playing fixtures at Saundersfoot and at home to Machynlleth in the cup.  The other tour fixture was against Swansea.

The club fulfilled all their fixtures in the MWL, EWL and EWC competitions this year plus the Carruthers cup.  Some games in the Alliance however were cancelled due to player shortages.  In addition, several fixtures needed rearranging due to events at the Principality stadium precluding us access to the green.  There were more cancellations this year due to Wales RFU having warm up games for the Rugby world cup.

In 2024 the club will compete in EWL division 3 having gained promotion last year whilst the 'A' side will compete in the 3-rink conference.
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